
UNIFORM NEWS – 5 MAY 2017 

PE T-shirts 
Following feedback from parents about the difficulty of keeping our white 
PE t-shirts clean, we are moving to a navy blue t-shirt with a red badge, in 
the same style, from September 2017. 
Children will still wear their white t-shirts this term and can continue to 
wear these until they grow out of them. 
The new navy blue t-shirts will be available from the last week of July for a  
September 2017 phase-in for all year groups, except the new Reception 
intake who will remain in white until next year.  
The new navy blue t-shirts will cost £7.00.  The existing white t-shirt will 
be increasing in cost to £6.70 with immediate effect, following supplier 
price increases. 
Red PE Shorts 
For all new orders we are moving with immediate effect to a straighter, 
less A-line style of red shorts, again based on parental feedback and 
sports styles across  
different schools.  Children may continue to wear the existing red shorts 
until they require a new pair. The new shorts will cost £7.00.  
Jumper/Cardigan Quality 
We have received consistent parent comment that the quality of jumpers 
and cardigans is not as good as it used to be.  However, they come from 
the same supplier and are made from the same material, 100% acrylic.  
They do not require fabric conditioner when washing, as this makes them 
shiny or ironing, which makes them limp. 
Payments 
Finally, please remember that we have new bank account details for BACS 
payments for uniform—Lloyds Bank: Sort Code 30-99-09 Account 
Number 38219668.   
Payment can also be made by cash or cheque and must be made before 
collecting orders.  Thank you. 
 


